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REPORT FOR ACTION WITH 
CONFIDENTIAL ATTACHMENT 

Legal Opinion from the City Solicitor on Student 
Nutrition Program 
Date:  November 8, 2018 
To:  Board of Health Budget Committee and Board of Health 
From:  City Solicitor 
Wards:  All  

REASON FOR CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION 

This report contains advice or communications that are subject to solicitor-client 
privilege and deals with litigation or potential litigation that affects the City of Toronto. 

SUMMARY 

The Medical Officer of Health requested a legal opinion from the City Solicitor on the 
City's current policy of funding for the Student Nutrition Program. This report should be 
considered with the companion report from the Medical Officer of Health. This report 
attaches the confidential legal opinion of the City Solicitor.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

The City Solicitor recommends that: 

1. The Board of Health direct that the confidential information contained in Confidential
Attachment 1 remain confidential in its entirety, as it contains advice or communications
that are subject to solicitor-client privilege and deals with litigation or potential litigation
that affects the City of Toronto.

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

There is no financial impact relating to this report. 

HL29.06a



Legal Opinion from the City Solicitor on Student Nutrition Program   Page 2 of 2 

COMMENTS 
 
Confidential Attachment 1 is subject to solicitor-client privilege as it contains legal 
advice on the City's current policy of funding for the Student Nutrition Program.  
 

CONTACT 
 
Antonella Ceddia, Lawyer, Legal Services, Tel: (416) 338-2338, Fax: (416) 397-5624, 
E-mail: antonella.ceddia@toronto.ca 
 

SIGNATURE 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Wendy Walberg 
City Solicitor 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
 
Confidential Attachment #1 - Legal Opinion from the City Solicitor on Student Nutrition 
Program 
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